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Since 1926 the Golf Course Superintendents Association of America (GCSAA) has been the top professional association for the men 
and women who manage golf courses in the United States and worldwide. From its headquarters in Lawrence, Kan., the association 
provides education, information and representation to nearly 19,000 members in more than 75 countries. GCSAA’s mission is to serve 
its members, advance their profession and enhance the enjoyment, growth and vitality of the game of golf.  
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Golf Course Superintendent 
Wesley York, GCSAA 
Phone: 801-451-5737 
Email: wes@oakridgecc.com 
Years as GCSAA Member: 12 
Years at Oakridge CC: 21    
Years as a Superintendent: 4 
Hometown: Layton, Utah 
Education: UC Riverside 
 
 
Professional Tournaments Hosted: This is York’s 5th  
  Korn Ferry event. 
 
Other Key Golf Personnel 
Spencer Workman, Assistant Superintendent 
Maria Eggers, Horticulturist 
Joe Baker, Equipment Manager 
Rick Mears, PGA Professional 
Number of Employees: 24 
Number of Tournament Volunteers: 4 
 
Course Architect 
Architect (year): William Neff (1956) 
Renovation Architect (year): Kevin Atkinson (2016) 
  Renovation included ponds and creeks expansion 
 
 

 
 
Tournament Fact Sheets for the PGA, LPGA, Champions 
and Korn Ferry Tours and USGA and PGA of America 
championships can be found all year at: 
https://www.gcsaa.org/media/tournament-fact-sheets 

 

Tournament Set-up 
Par: 71 (unofficial) 
Yardage: 7,045 (unofficial) 
Stimpmeter: 11.5 
 
Course Statistics 
Average Green Size: 4,575 sq. ft. 
Acres of Fairway: 28 
Acres of Rough: 95 
Number of Sand Bunkers: 40 
Soil Conditions: Clay 
Water Sources: Ponds / irrigation district 
Drainage Conditions: Below average 
 
Turfgrass 
Greens: Poa annua  .120” 
Tees: Ryegrass / bluegrass  .500” 
Fairways: Ryegrass / bluegrass  .500” 
Rough: Ryegrass / bluegrass  3” 
 
Additional Notes 
• Utah has been in an extreme drought this 
year with water restrictions in place and 
there has not been any rain on the course 
since May 23 (thru at least July 27). 

• The tournament is being played in August 
instead of its usual June time slot. 

• Oakridge has had only two golf 
professionals since opening in 1956 – the 
father/son combination of Russ and Rick 
Mears. 
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